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The meeting was opened by Vice President Paul Morris at 10:00 a.m. at the Agency office, 3025 E 
Spanish Trail Rd, Moab, Utah.  Other Operating Committee members present were Rex Tanner, Neal 
Dalton, Bill McDougald and Gary Wilson.  Absent: Karl Tangren and Dan Holyoak.  Those in attendance 
established a quorum.   Other Board members present Kyle Bailey and Dan Pyatt.  Absent: Karla 
VanderZanden, James Walker, Jerry McNeely, and Al McLeod. 
 
Others present were Dale Pierson, Rhonda Riberia, Dean Brady, Marsha Modine, John Chartier – Sunrise 
Engineering, Bob Beeman – Bob Beeman Drilling; Franklin Seal,  and Bill Love. 
 

Well Drilling Project  Dale explained that this was not a formal meeting, but more of a workshop to 
discuss the options available for the well drilling project.  He noted the meeting was called  in compliance 
with the Sunshine Law.  
 
Bob Beeman explained the results of the recent drilling, noting current total depth is 260’, hitting solid 
sandstone at 220’, and a highly fractured zone at 230’.  He added that static level was at 124’.   Bob noted 
that below 230’ any attempts to bypass the gravelly sandstone resulted in stirring up the fine sand again.  
Bob recommended test pumping the well now, as driving a casing through may cut off a portion of the 
water production. 
 
John Chartier agreed with Bob explaining further.  John recommended test pumping using Bob’s 900 gpm 
pump on the open hole rather than a 1500 gpm pump.  John explained his reasoning.   
 
John explained the cost would be $5,000.00 to test pump with the 900 gpm pump, and another $5,000.00 
to test pump later with the 1500 gpm pump if the Board so determines. 
 
After questions and discussions the Board decided by unanimous consensus to test pump the open hole 
with the 900 gpm pump. 
 
Discussion regarding the test followed, resulting in Bob stating the test pumping could commence 
Tuesday, September 4, 2001 at 8:30 a.m. 
 

 

 

Vice President Morris closed the meeting at 10:34 a.m. 
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